

June 6, 2024



800 NE Oregon Street, #640 Portland, OR 97232-2162 Phone: 971-201-9794

Fax: 971-673-0694 www.healthoregon.org/dwp

Shanna Myers, PE Consor Engineers

Via email: Shanna.Myers@consoreng.com

Re: Corrosion Control (PR#130-2023)

City of Fairview (PWS ID#00296)

Final Approval

Dear Shanna:

On May 22, 2024, our office received confirmation that the above project was completed according to the plans submitted and conditions set forth in the February 16, 2024 conditional approval letter.

Final approval is issued at this time, and the facility is approved for use. If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (971) 201-9794.

Note that additional sampling requirements including two 6-month tap sampling rounds and ongoing water quality parameter monitoring will be detailed in a separate email to the City.

Sincerely,

Carrie Gentry, PE Regional Engineer

Drinking Water Services

cc: Cory DeVore, Public Works Operations Manager, City of Fairview